
GREATER BERLIN BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL ASSOC. 
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 
Thursday, September 8, 2022 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER – by Betty Velie   Time:  7:05 p.m. 

NOTE:  Fall Festival Meeting is to follow at the close of our official monthly meeting 
 
Officers in Attendance:   
 

 President:   Betty Velie 

 Vice President: Kevin Lyons 

 Treasurer:  Carolyn Lutz  

 Secretary:  Kathy Betz (not present) 
 

ATTENDEES: Loretta Mikulski, SJBCC; Brenda McQuaid, Hassman Medical Practice and Hassman Research 

Institute; John Waechtler, Berlin Police Dept.; Chuck Heimlich, Heimlichs Karate; Karen Broyer, Heimlichs 

Karate; Stephanie Spancake, Berlin Lions Club; Sharon Ammann, Sharon Ammann Agency; Bunny Lyons, 

Bunnycakes, LLC; Mike Scheer, Berlin Police Dept.; Denise and Corky Boccella, C&M Auto repair; Rushi 

Pandya, OEM 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion to approve the Monthly Meeting Minutes dated August 11th, 2022, made 

by Sharon Ammann; Seconded by Brenda McQuaid. All in favor/no opposition.  

 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Motion to approve treasurer’s report in the amount of $11,619.88 made by Kevin 
Lyons and seconded by Loretta Mikulski. All in favor/no opposition 
 
Membership:  Received another renewal for 2022 past dues 
  
Old Business: 

 Website:  Outage reported and resolved within hours.   
o Updated to reflect newest fall fest information, removed obsolete information and removed old 

members from directory. 
 
New Business:   

 Loretta, SJBC, reviewed status of upcoming fashion show, pink porches and October 1 date to 
decorate downtown with pink ribbons.  Looking for volunteers.  

 Bunny will be posting upcoming in-person classes…look at her site for dates and details 

 Chuck mentioned a “little ninjas” program…will supply Betty with info to post on website and Facebook.  
 

Motion to adjourn was made by Kevin Lyons; Seconded by Brenda McQuaid. Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 
 
The next GBBPA meeting is scheduled for October 13th, 2022 @ 7:00 p.m. at Marie Fleche Memorial Library.  
 

Respectfully submitted by, 
Betty Velie 
President 


